
 
 

  August 23, 2013 
 
Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Department of Public Service  
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 Attached for filing electronically are the following tariff leaves issued by KeySpan Gas 
East Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“KEDLI” or the “Company”) to become effective on a 
December 6, 2013: 
 
    Fourth Revised Leaf No. 3 
    First Revised Leaf No. 10     
    Fourth Revised Leaf No. 14.1 
    First Revised Leaf No. 47 
    Second Revised Leaf No. 48 
    Second Revised Leaf No. 49 
    First Revised Leaf No. 88 
    First Revised Leaf No. 91 
 
    To Scheduled for Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 1-GAS  
 
 The purpose of this filing is to amend the Company’s tariff to reflect forthcoming 
changes to its current Balanced Billing Plan resulting from a planned billing system conversion 
later this year.  The Company currently utilizes the Customer Accounting System (“CAS”) for its 
customer billing.  The Company is in the process of converting from CAS to the Customer 
Service System (“CSS”) (currently anticipated to occur December 2013).  As a result of this 
billing system conversion, there will be some changes to the administration of the Company’s 
Balanced Billing Plan and, therefore, KEDLI is modifying its tariff to reflect the following 
changes: 
 

 KEDLI’s balance billing plan will be called the “Budget Billing Plan.”  The 
tariff will be amended throughout to reflect this name change.   

 Quarterly reviews of the budget bill accounts will be made automatically and  
any necessary adjustments to mitigate large imbalances at the end of the budget 
plan will be made.   

 The customer will have the option of settling the budget bill plan at the end of 
the twelve month cycle or rolling-over the imbalance to the next budget bill plan 
cycle. 

Received: 08/23/2013



 
 

  

 
 Additionally, unrelated to the CSS conversion, the Company is updating the list of 
Incorporated Villages served to include the Village of Sagaponock. 
 
 In accordance with Section 720-2.3 of the Commission’s Regulations, a proposed notice 
of this filing suitable for use under the State Administrative Procedure Act is also enclosed. 
 
 Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this filing, please contact me at 
(718) 403-2975 or at Dawn.Herrity@nationalgrid.com. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 
      _______________________________ 
      Dawn Herrity 
      Regulation & Pricing 
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